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Pilot Butte  
News & viewS  

 January 
2022 

Year 35 Issue 5 

 

Serving Pilot Butte  
&  District for  

35 years! 

S u b m i s s i o n s  a n d  P a y m e n t    

Please remember to send your submissions no later than 5 pm on the 20th.  

Anything received after cannot be guaranteed to be inserted into the issue.  Your 

continued co-operation is appreciated.  PLEASE EMAIL the News and viewS @ 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop it off at the Pilot Butte Town Office.   

As always, a huge THANK YOU to the sponsors who have renewed their 

squares or are new to our backpage—We truly cannot publish without your 

generous support!   

Thanks also to those businesses who pay to take out a monthly ad at various 

times of the year.   

The News and viewS appreciates all  those who help in getting the 10 issues 

printed and out to the residents.  It takes a community! 

If you are interested in sponsoring our newsletter, please email us 

newsandviews@sasktel.net or call 306.781.4067 

Thank You to our Back Page Sponsors 
Remember to patronize our back page sponsors.  Thanks to these  

sponsors who have renewed their square(s) for another year:    
 

Hon. Don McMorris - 21/22 

Moonlight Movies—21/22 

 

 Thank you to the Town of Pilot Butte, Sask Lotteries and the Pilot Butte 

Recreation Department for funding the newsletter. 

Tax Note 
Residents are reminded that 2021 taxes are due by December 31, 2021.  As of January 1

st
 

of the following year, taxes are in arrears and interest will be applied on a monthly basis. 

2020 taxes are considered in arrears and will be subject to a tax lien after December 28, 
2021 as per The Tax Enforcement List dated October 21, 2021 and posted as required. 

Please note that the Town Office will be closed early (at 12 noon) on December 31
st
.  If you 

are planning to pay your taxes in person on that date, please ensure you arrive between the 
hours of 9 am to 12 noon.  If paying online, please ensure your payment is sent 2 to 3 days 
prior to December 31

st
.  If by mail, the cheque must be received in the Town Office by 5 pm 

on December 31
st
.  Thank you for your co-operation. 

WINTER PARKING RESTRICTIONS  
 
 

 

The Town reminds residents that Town boulevards are provided to 
residents for the parking of vehicles which are in daily use and that 
boulevards are never intended for storage of campers, automobiles, 
trailers, boats or any other items owned by residents.  

As winter approaches, the Town expects that all vehicles, etc. except 
those in daily use will be removed form boulevards for the facilitation 
of operations of the Town (e.g. snow removal). The Town Operation 
of Vehicles Bylaw 13-2011 allows for vehicles to be parked on boule-
vards for periods not exceeding 72 hours during the winter months. 
AT NO TIME may vehicles be parked for periods longer than 72 
hours on the pavement of any curbed street and may never be 
parked on the pavement of a street with no curb.  

During times of imminent snowfall, the Town hopes that residents will 
be mindful of the safety of the Town workers and their own property 
by removing vehicles from both street and boulevard, curbed or        
otherwise. 

When snowfall is heavy, there are going to be times when it is not 
possible for the grader to clean street without leaving some ridge of 
snow across the ends of driveways. The priority is to have the streets 
cleared and passable. If time and manpower allow, the Town may 
clear significant ridges once streets are all cleared . It is not reasona-
ble to expect that whole frontages will remain cleared of a now ridge.  
That snow that you don’t want in your driveway has to go somewhere 
and part of the purpose of Town-owned boulevards is to provides that 
option. Part of the privilege of using the boulevard is for your to keep t 
clear for your own use. 

The Town thanks all residents who comply with parking                    
restrictions and keep our maintenance workers safe. 
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T h e  C o u n c i l  C o n n e c t i o n  

SEWAGE BLOCKAGE - If you suspect you have a sewer blockage, the line MUST be checked 
by the Town Maintenance Staff.  Payment may be refused (at the discretion of the Town  

Maintenance Director) if this condition is not met. Please call 306-781-4547 - Option 1 during 
regular office hours. A maintenance man is on call after hours for emergencies and is available by  

      calling 306-781-4547 Option 6.  Thank you.  
 

…that your new home may include the header or posts for a deck. This does not indi-
cate that a deck was included with your home build. Your builder is aware whether 
your deck was included with the build of your home. 

If your deck is not included with the permit for your new home, a Deck Permit must be 
submitted and approved prior to construction.  

We appreciate our resident’s compliance with our Zoning Bylaw. 

...that the Town now 
accepts credit card !! 

Council meetings are Open to the Public.  Meetings are normally held the 2nd and 4th MONDAY of each month.  If a Statutory  
Holiday falls on a regularly scheduled Council meeting Monday, the Council meeting will be held on the Tuesday. 
Unscheduled Special Meetings are advertised in advance for public attendance.   

Your Newly Elected Council Members who represent your interests are Mayor Peggy Chorney, along with Councilor's Scott  
Einarson, Zac Forster, Jean Lowenberger, Lydia Riopka, Fred Salerno, Ed Sigmeth.   

Please contact the Town Office at 306.781.4547 should you have any questions or concerns on any issue.   

The Council meetings for the balance of 2021 are as follows.  
Please contact the Town Office at 306-781-4547 if you have questions in regards to attending a Council Meeting.  Thank you. 
 

January 10 & 24               February 14 & 28               March 14 & 28               April 11 & 25                May 9 & 24 

June 13 & 27                     July 11 & 25             August 8 & 22     September 12 & 26  

October 11 & 24             November 14 & 28             December 12 
 
You can contact us at 306.781.4547 or townofpilotbutte@pilotbutte.ca We are also on the web at www.pilotbutte.ca.   The site is 
updated on a regular basis.  If you have any suggestions or comments on our website, please feel free to let us know.    

 
 

The Town of Pilot Butte adopted: 
 Bylaw 03-2021 A BYLAW RESPECTING THE OPERATION OF ALL TERRAIN VEHICLES WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE TOWN OF PILOT BUTTE. 

 
ATV Registration to begin mid April and the following rules will apply: 

 

• All ATV's  operating within Town Limits must be registered and display a registration tag provided by the Town of Pilot Butte. 
Use of the travelled portion of the roadway is permitted at a maximum speed of 30km/hr. 

• The Town recommends that residents use the paved streets when accessing the most direct route to and from their place of residence. 

•  Riders age 12-15 must be directly supervised by an adult, or hold a valid ATV course certificate. 

• All Terrain Vehicles are NOT permitted at any time on Town of Pilot Butte Public Reserve land (Parks), buffer strips, walkways, and crown owned land. 

• Please respect our residents and their right to quiet enjoyment of their property.  
Please contact the Town Office or refer to our website for the Bylaws enforced within the Town of Pilot Butte. 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca
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Group Messaging System 

The Town also has a broadcast 
messaging system whereby we 
may advise residents of upcoming 
events or operations of the Town. 
Only Town -sponsored or         
non – profit events are advertised 
in this way. Residents may receive       
notifications by phone, email or 
both. If you would like to         
subscribe to this service, please let 
us know by filling out the form 
below. 

Choose which format you wish to 
be contacted with via email or 
phone call or both. You may at any 
time contact the office to          
discontinue this service at 
(306)781-4547. 

Name:   
E-Mail: 
Phone Number:  

DEVELOPMENT APPEALS BOARD 

At the November 22, 2021 meeting Council passed a resolution to advertise for persons willing 

to sit on the Development Appeals Board.  This Board listens to appeals from those who have 

been denied development opportunities by Council under the authority of the Zoning Bylaw, or 

from those under order to correct a contravention of the Zoning bylaw.  

The Board currently has a full complement of members; however, if hearing such appeals 

would interest you, please contact the Town office at 306-781-4547 to have your name added 

to a list of candidates.  
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Recreation Advisory Committee  

Open Positions 
 

The Town of Pilot Butte Recreation Department is 
seeking applicants for open positions on 
the Parks, Recreation, Arts and Culture   

Advisory Committee.  

Several exciting changes are happening in town 
recreation and you are invited to be a part of it!  

The committee plays an important role by advising 
and consulting with Town Council on recreation 
programs, facilities and planning, makes           
recommendations on policies and procedures for 
service delivery and other assigned duties. If you 
have a  

passion for sport, culture and/or recreation and 
enjoy giving back to your community, please con-
sider applying. 
 

Submit your Letter of Interest, stating your skills, 
experience and other qualifications  relating to the 
position to Brian Chmarney, Director of Parks and 
Recreation.  
For more information see the Notice 
at www.pilotbutte.ca or email/call Brian 
at recreation@pilotbutte.ca or 306-781-3402. 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca/
mailto:recreation@pilotbutte.ca
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ADVERTISING RATES FOR  Pilot Butte News and ViewS   

Advertising in the News and views  Is priced as follows  

effective September 2019: 

1/4 page Ad—$35.00  (approximate size 3.6”W x 5” H) 

1/2 page Ad—$45.00  (approximate size 7.25”W x 5” H) 

Full Page Ad—$65.00  (approximate size 7.25”W x10” H) 

Backpage Sponsor—$170.00  (approximate size 2”W x 1” H) 

Preferred method of submission is a .pdf, .jpeg, .pub or .doc file.  

Insertion of ad at the discretion of the News & viewS 

Email us at  newsandviews@sasktel.net or drop off at the Pilot 
Butte Town  Office.  We request please that payment be received 

first in order for the ad to be inserted in an issue. 

If the payment is not received prior to the 20th, the AD WILL NOT 
BE PLACED IN THE ISSUE.  Articles inserted/ads inserted at the discretion of 

the News and viewS. 

 
When possible, we ask for your support when inserting articles as we 
just have enough  funds to publish.  Thank you. 

We now accept e-Transfers!  Or payment may be mailed to 

Pilot Butte News and viewS, c/o Box 253, Pilot Butte, Sk.  
S0G 3Z0 or  dropped off at the Town Office  from 9-12 & 1-5 

or there is a mail slot to the left of the lobby doors at the  
Pilot Butte Recreation Complex.      

If so, the News and viewS tries to keep residents up to date!   
If you see something we should all know about or have a submission for the next issue, let us know by emailing us at the newsandviews@sasktel.net   

LIBRARY HOURS 

 
Tuesday                  1:00-4:30 pm 

                                   &     5-8 pm 

Wednesday                    9-12 pm 

                                &     1-5 pm 

Thursday                1-4:30 pm 

                                   &     5-8 pm 

Friday                              9-12 pm 

                                                &     1-5 pm  

Sunday                                   1-4 pm 

 

*FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK & TWITTER! 
Closed Statutory Holidays  

*Drop box available outside the Library  

Pilot Butte Public Library  |  Recreation Complex 
Box 668  Butte SK S0G 3Z0 
phone 306.781.3403 
email:  pilotbutte@southeastlibrary.ca 

WWW.SOUTHEASTLIBRARY.CA 

Patrons aged 3 and up are required to wear a mask when  

entering the library. 
 

Storytime Wednesday 10:00 am January 5, 12, 19 & 26 

Tick Tock Time Friday 10:00 am January 7, 14, 21 & 28 

Book Club Tuesday 7:00 pm January 11  

PBPB Thursday 6:00 pm January 13 & 27 
 

January 27, 2022 is Family Literacy Day. Family Literacy Day was designed to 
bring awareness of the importance of reading and engaging in literacy related 
activities as a family. Working together as a family helps improve everyone’s 
literacy skills, as well as making great quality time! Go to for more information 
regarding Family Literacy Day 2022 Theme: Learning in the Great Outdoors. 
 

Did you know….. 

Southeast Regional Library has been around since 1966. Pilot Butte Public Li-
brary Branch joined Southeast Regional Library May 16, 1985. Prior to having 
our own Public Library, Southeast Reginal Library would send the Book Mobile, 
a school bus lined with bookshelves, as apposed to bus seats, for us to browse 
though! 
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A Message from the Mayor of Pilot Butte 

For many, the Christmas and New Year season is a time of year when we share 
special moments with our family, friends and loved ones. We also look ahead to 
a new year filled with promise and opportunity. 
 

As I reflect upon 2021, I acknowledge that the last year has been challenging for 
us all. I do however, give gratitude for the way our community has been working 
together and supporting each other during the pandemic. In many respects, this 
is the true spirit of Christmas. 
 

I would like to express my appreciation to all Town of Pilot Butte employees for 
your dedication, commitment, and service to our community. The outstanding 
work you perform each and every day meeting the needs of our neighbors  

enhances quality of life and exemplifies what building community is all about. 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to pay tribute to all community volunteers 
whose unwavering dedication to serving our community is truly appreciated.      
A small town such as ours depends heavily on the many talents and time            
unselfishly shared by these remarkable individuals and groups. Special        
recognition and warm thanks are extended to our volunteer fire department and 
first responders who give of their time and keep us safe. 
 

As the New Year approaches, we look forward to new and exciting opportunities 
that lie ahead. As Mayor of Pilot Butte and on behalf of Council, we remain   
committed to building a strong, safe and prosperous community.   
 

My warmest wishes to you and your loved ones. 
 

I hope this season fills you with faith, renewed hope, peace and good health. 
 

Have a blessed Christmas. 
 

Peggy Chorney 
 

Mayor of Pilot Butte 
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GOLDEN SUNSET CLUB - JANUARY 2022 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
 
To all GSC members, friends and neighbors, we wish everyone a very Merry Xmas  
and happy New Year. 
 

As we start the new year, 2022 , caution is still surrounding us.  
Nasty Covid in one shape or form, just doesn’t want to go away. 
Until the health people and or government says not to meet, we will continue to play cards on Tuesday and  
Thursday afternoons from  1:00 till 4:00 , you could play crib or get in a round of golf !!! 
 

Upcoming are the clubs bigger event’s, like Soup & Sandwich on January 4  and crib on January 15.  
 

Try and join us for a good get together. 
 

The member price is only $7.00, with our doors open to others for $10.00 each. A deal I'm sure you'll agree. 
 

CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT: 
 

Crib Tournaments takes a break in December, reopening on January 15. Entries will open on Jan 2 to                                                                                      
Neil @ veroban@sasktel.net 
 
To rent our facility contact Kelly @ 306-781-1091. Rates, dates and other info will be given upon request.   
A cozy space that could perhaps work for many. 

x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/1018
x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/1051
mailto:veroban@sasktel.net
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                                          A NOTE ABOUT WASTE COLLECTION 

Reminder: Compost  

Collection will be reduced to the first Monday of every month starting  

November 1st to March 1st 2022 

There are occasions when the collections for garbage, recycling and compost are delayed and carts are not emptied 
at the usual times of day. A change of driver, or route; a mechanical failure, any number of things may delay the ser-
vice. Loraas advises that THERE WILL  ALWAYS BE SERVICE. Unless inclement weather makes travelling unsafe, 
the truck will always come eventually. It may be later that evening, it may be the next morning, but the carts will be 
emptied. You are always welcome to contact the Town office if your cart has not been collected by the morning of the 
next day. Occasionally the odd cart or street is missed, but it is not abnormal for the whole town to receive service 
much later than the usual time. If is very windy, you may want to bring your cart in for the night and replace it the next 
morning. Remember, too, that Loraas provides service on Mondays and Thursdays regardless of holidays  
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Father Chinh Vu is available before mass between 8:20 and 8:50 on Sundays if you would like to meet or speak 
with him and to hear confessions.  

Christmas Season Mass Schedule: 

 December 24, 2021 at 9:00 PM - Christmas Eve Mass 

 December 26, 2021 at 9:00 AM 

 January 1, 2022 at 9:00 AM – New Years Day Mass 

 January 2, 2022 at 9:00 AM 
 

 Masses follow provincial health authority guidelines including:  
 Wearing a face mask 

 Physical distancing and had sanitization are encouraged 

 If you have children to register for School of Religion classes this school year, contact Jackie Peat at 
stone.n.steel@sasktel.net. 

 Due to COVID-19 restrictions, coffee and donuts will not be available on the last Sunday of the month for now, so mass will 
begin at 9:00 AM.  We are hoping we will be able to start this fellowship again in the near future and will return to 8:45 AM 
when that occurs. 

For additional information, special mass dates and times and current COVID-19 guidelines being followed, check us out at: 

 Our Facebook page:  St. Agnes Church-Pilot Butte 

 Our website:  https://stagnespilotbutte.ca  

Today in the town of David a Savior has been born to you; he is the Messiah, the Lord.  Luke 2:11 

S t .  A g n e s   
C a t h o l i c  C h u r c h  

P i l o t  B u t t e  

Sunday Mass Time: 9:00 am 

mailto:stone.n.steel@sasktel.net
https://stagnespilotbutte.ca
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      DECEMBER! 

 
      

 

 

 

 

 

      nicolespreschool@sasktel.net 

 Visions of sugarplums danced merrily in 
our heads at preschool throughout     
December. The kitchen is a popular place 
at this time of the year filled with       
delicious aromas and taste sensations; 
thus it was an appropriate theme to 
springboard us into the holiday season!  
The preschoolers explored the many 
spicy scents of Christmas like cinnamon, 
peppermint and nutmeg.      

We enjoyed making pretend cookies at 
our Bake Shop with gingerbread play 
dough and we even decorated our very 
own Christmas tree.   

 

Just a few of the other activities that 
kept us busy included wrapping blocks 
and classroom toys to put under our 
Christmas tree! It’s a tradition here at 
preschool that we do every year. Those 
little fingers loved to tape that’s for sure!  
I thought they were going to wrap me up 
next ha ha!   

We also made puffy paint donuts.  If 
you’ve never made puffy paint you need 
to try it!  Mix equal parts of shaving 
cream with white glue and you can    
colour it with food colouring. When it 
dries it puffs up and is a unique sensory 
experience for kiddos!   The month also 
found us making a special Christmas gift 
for our parents before the break! 

The preschoolers and I would like to wish 
everyone a Happy Holiday and all the 
best for the New Year.  See you in       
January!   

 

Mrs. Marshall 

 

 

 

A chuckle for your day!  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

Town Office Closed
PB Library Storytime 

10am

PB Library Tick Tock 

Time 10am

Golden Sunset Club 

Lunch 12 pm

Compost         

Collection

Waste                 

Collection

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

Council meeting 

6:30pm – 9:30pm

Forever in Motion       

10 am - 11 am         

PB Library Storytime 

10am

Forever in Motion       

10 am - 11 am

PB Library Tick Tock 

Time 10am

Parents & Tots         

9:00 - 11:30 am

Adult Drop in at PBS -  

Basketball

PBA Moccasins                    

6:30 - 9pm

PB Library Book Club              

7 pm

Walking in the  Hall 

1:30 -3:30 pm
PBPB - 6pm

Walking in the  Hall 

1:30 -3:30 pm

GSC - Crib 

Tournament

Live Christmas                   

Tree Collection

Recycling         

Collection

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

Parents & Tots         

9:00 - 11:30 am

Forever in Motion       

10 am - 11 am

PB Library Storytime 

10am

Forever in Motion       

10 am - 11 am

PB Library Tick Tock 

Time 10am

Youth Hangout              

6:30 - 8:30 pm

PBA Moccasins                    

6:30 - 9pm

Walking in the  Hall 

1:30 -3:30 pm

Waste                 

Collection

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

Council meeting 

6:30pm – 9:30pm

Adult Drop in at PBS - 

Basketball

PB Library Storytime 

10am
PBPB - 6pm

PB Library Tick Tock 

Time 10am

PBA Adult String Art                    

7pm - 9pm

PBA Moccasins                    

6:30 - 9pm

Parents & Tots         

9:00 - 11:30 am

Forever in Motion       

10 am - 11 am

Walking in the  Hall 

1:30 -3:30 pm

Forever in Motion       

10 am - 11 am

Walking in the  Hall 

1:30 -3:30 pm

Recycling         

Collection

30 31
Parents & Tots         

9:00 - 11:30 am

* Loraas picks up waste/recycling/compost bins on Statutory Holidays

January 2022

PBA - Applique 

Quilting                    

1:30 - 5pm PBA Kids Paint Pouring                   

7pm - 9pm

The Town will have a Blue Bin for the collection of Cardboard, as well as a Red Garbage Bin 

for bagged Christmas Wrap. Available from Dec 24th - Jan 7th 2022, located in the NE 

corner of the Recreation  Centre North parking lot.
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U n c l a s s i f i e d  C l a s s i f i e d s  
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The News and viewS would 
like to thank the Pilot Butte 

Recreation Board in conjunction with Sask Lotteries Assistance 
Grant, for ongoing donation to our newsletter.  The donation 
from the Rec Board enables the News and viewS to keep 
publishing and aids in local sports, culture and recreation 
advertising.  Our continued thanks for the support! 

The grant allows expansion of the News and viewS as necessary, 
with local content, assorted advertising and hopefully making it 
more appealing and interesting to read.   

The Town of Pilot Butte provides financial funding as well as 
continued support in other ways. The Town has pledged to 
ensure that the News and viewS will publish, no matter what!  
Thank you to the Town for their ongoing and continuing support.  
It takes a tremendous financial worry off of the volunteers!    

The R.M. of Edenwold also supplies the newsletter with financial 
funding and we use a portion of these funds to send copies of the 
newsletters to some R.M. residents.   

This financial windfall (for us!) is enabling us to produce a larger, 
more attractive newsletter for your enjoyment.  We hope that we 
can continue to provide a quality of newsletter that makes us the 
“must read” item each month.   

We truly appreciate the support and could not 
publish without this funding along with our 
backpage sponsors.   

Check us out on the web, IN COLOUR at  www.pilotbutte.ca 

U n c l a s s i f i e d  C l a s s i f i e d s  

 
Meeting place To Be  
Determined please email us. 

http://www.pilotbutte.ca
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U n c l a s s i f i e d  C l a s s i f i e d s  

Contact us: 

306.537.0413 
office@varietyplumbing.com 

New GENERAC  
Product Launch 



Page 24  

 




